
Phone the school office if your
child is absent from school.

Term 4, Week 6
Nov 16, 2023

Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM 
THE PRINCIPAL

IMPORTANT DATES
AND EVENTS:

2024 Transition Parent
Information Evening 

Assembly - 5/6 Bevan

School Council Meeting

Assembly - 5/6 Gogoll 

SRC Beat the Heat Treat 

Thu 16 Nov

      5.00pm–6.00 pm 

Fri 17 Nov

Tue 21 Nov

      Staffroom at 5:45pm

Fri 1 Dec

Tue 5 Dec

Dear Families,

We have had another busy fortnight at Wagaman. Our Early
Years students have really enjoyed their swimming program at
Parap Pool run by the Royal Life Saving Society. This is an
annual program that is made more affordable by the fact that
we have our own school bus. 



Wagaman Primary School acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land on

which we learn, the Larrakia people. We respect their Elders, past, present and

emerging. 

This week, our learning commission students and teachers participated in
the Northern Territory Learning Commission Expo Day. This involved over 500
students from across approximately 40 Northern Territory schools. I was very
fortunate to be able to attend and listen to the work students had been
leading in their schools. I was particularly proud of our Wagaman Primary
School Learning Commission who were able to showcase and discuss the
work they had been doing in analysing data and targeting their focus on
engagement in reading. Congratulations to our Learning Commission and
also to Ms Vavlas and Mrs Chadbourne for leading the work to develop
student voice at Wagaman.  

We have continued to host weekly visits from therapy dog Jackson and his
handler as part of our student wellbeing initiative. This week we also
commenced nutrition and cooking lessons as part of the initiative. Each
class from Transition – Yr 6 will have a two-hour cooking and nutrition
lesson over the next three weeks. These lessons are being run by Tina
Stratton who is a nutritionist and teacher. This week classes enjoyed
cooking Spanish omelettes.

Last week, we held our Preschool open evening for students
commencing in Preschool in 2024. It was wonderful to see many
families attend. Tonight, we will host our Transition information
evening. I look forward to seeing 2024 Transition families. We will
have child minding available for families. 

Our school council will hold it’s final meeting for 2023 next
Tuesday evening in the meeting room at the front of the school.
The meeting begins at 5:45pm and all are welcome.

Our whole school attendance is currently tracking at 88% for the year to date. We have 4 classes
with attendance of 90% or more for the year so far. There has been quite a bit of illness in the
community lately and as a result we have had higher levels of student and teacher absences.
Hopefully, as we move into the final weeks of the year, this will reduce and our attendance will
improve. Please ensure you contact the school to notify us if your child is absent. 



Kind Regards
Mandy McKinnon
Principal

We are now taking enrolments for 2024 in all year levels. If you have a preschool aged child or
know someone who is looking for a great school for their children in 2024 please contact the front
office to schedule an enrolment interview time. 

How do we support children to
become responsible digital
citizens?

The eSafety Commissioner also has some
great resources to support families. 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/ 

Students participate in cybersafety lessons as
part of their class Health program. Year 5/6
classes utilised resources from the esafety
Commissioner online using their Cybersmart
Challenge. 

Students in Year 3 to 6 have also participated in cybersafety lessons as part of Life
Education lessons. 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids


2024 INTENTIONS
If your child/ren will not be returning to Wagaman in 2024, please let
us know by phoning the school office 89226011 or sending an email
to wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au.

Please let us know what school your child/ren will attend.    

Classes for 2024 will be finalised in the final weeks of Term 4. If you
wish us to give consideration to special requests for your child’s
placement, please email the Principal,
mandy.mckinnon@education.nt.gov.au.

mailto:wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au
mailto:mandy.mckinnon@education.nt.gov.au


LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
1/2 GREEN

This term, we have had a poetry focus. Over the last few weeks, students have fully
immersed themselves, learning poetry language such as alliteration, onomatopoeia, and
similes. Following this, they then learnt how to write an acrostic poem. Together, we began
the task by creating a class acrostic poem about fireworks. Students worked together to
bump up their writing by adding the poetry devices that we had previously learnt. 

Students then had the task to create their own acrostic poem about their favourite food.
We spent many lessons planning, editing, and practising writing the poems. Once their
planning was complete, students typed up their finished poem and then drew a picture of
their favourite food. They enjoyed sharing their poems with their peers once they were
finished.



LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
1/2 GREEN

Following writing our poems, students then began looking at poetry performances. In this
time, we looked at devices such as rhythm and beat. We learnt how how to project our
voices, keep the performance flowing and maintain eye contact with the audience. In
small groups, students chose a poem to perform and then spent many lessons rehearsing
their lines, adding movement and creating props to include. Once they felt they were
ready, students then performed their poems in front of 1.2 Ah Mat and received feedback.
All the students were so confident and performed funny and creative poems together. They
should be commended on such hard work to be prepared and get up in front of others.



LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
 1/2 VINU







LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
NUTRITION AND COOKING CLASSES

Over the next three weeks, our classes will be participating in nutrition and cooking
classes with Ms Tina. Tina is a teacher and qualified nutritionist. She will be working with
classes to promote healthy eating. Our students will also be learning valuable cooking
skills. This program is funded with money we have recieved from the Australian
Government’s Student Wellbeing Boost.    

Year 5 and 6 are learning to cook Spanish omelettes.

Year 3 and 4 are learning to cook fritters.

Transition, Year 1 and 2 are learning to cook rice paper rolls.



Kendra, who recently
competed in the BMX
Nationals in Shepparton,
Victoria. 

Roy, who competed in the
Territory Junior League
Championship, Season 2,
Division 1 finals.



END OF YEAR HAMPERS
Donations required

Wagaman Primary has a tradition of raffling great
prizes for our End of Year Raffle.

Bring in products (BIG or small) to add to the
hampers. Items may include toys, non-perishable
foods or Christmas items. If you have a business,

you may like to donate a voucher or sponsor a gift
voucher to give as a prize.

We will send home raffle tickets next week. If you
need extra tickets, contact the Front Office.

  

Our hampers will be drawn at our Presentation
Assembly on Tuesday 12th December.

Last year, we were able to create many hampers
with some great vouchers for several lucky families.

Thank you for your support

A big thank you, 
to Joana Pratt from

Filtered Water Coolers
NT for donating a

water cooler to our
school raffle.



 SCHOOL NOTICES



 SCHOOL NOTICES

MAKE SURE
YOU UPDATE
YOUR APP!

FAMILIES CAN
NOW ORDER
RECESS AND

LUNCH ONLINE!



 COMMUNITY NOTICES




